
Broken Wheel Ranch Improvement & Service District 
BWR ISD #1 Well 

Notes from Bid Opening Meeting 
March 28, 2022, 1pm 

Don Wooden Center, Alpine, WY 
 

The board met informally to discuss the bid and the meeting was run by Kevin Martin of Sunrise 
Engineering (which is the firm doing the well project for BWR ISD). 
 
There was one bid received and one contractor in attendance (Randy Woodward of Jerry 
Bornhoft Construction, Inc.), as well as Robert Austin (BWR ISD treasurer) and Dorrene 
BrownButterfield (BWR ISD secretary, via phone). 
 
Kevin explained the purpose and process for the meeting, also explaining that Sunrise 
Engineering would thoroughly review the bid, share it with those involved with our project at the 
Wyoming Water Development Office, and prepare a yea or nay recommendation for the Board 
to consider. He then opened the one received bid and read the summary thereof, after which 
Dorrene left the meeting and those remaining went over the bid line by line. The meeting was 
adjourned after that review.  

 


